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From Kevin’s corner  

Spring is here and daylight saving has kicked in. Lighter evening to enjoy cruising in our classic cars. 

 

 

Recent Club events (refer to the events reports further 

through)   
 

The Snow Run to St Arnaud with lunch at The Apline Lodge 

on a lovely sunny day.  

A great turnout of members.  

Thanks to the organizers Rosanne & Colin Marsden for an 

enjoyable day’s outing. 
 

 

Our September run starting at Richmond, then weaved 

our way up and over Spooners Range stopping for lunch 

at Kohatu Café. We then departed to cruise down the 

Motueka Valley ending up in Motueka at Richard & Sue 

Horrell’s place to view their collection of cars, so many 

cars’ Fords & some Lotus. Thanks very much to the 

Horrell’s enjoyed by all as per attached photos.  Also, 

thanks to Peter Hoult for organizing the day’s run.    

 

 

The Daffodil Rally for Cancer run by VCC Nelson held on Sunday 21st 

September was very well supported. 

 

 

60 years of MGB’s was celebrated in Nelson and Marlborough starting with 

Morning Tea on Tuesday 20th September, the Nelson ones met at Villa 

Wakefield and some of Marlborough people met at Vines Village as per photo.  

On Sunday 21st the MGB owners met on Haven Rd, Nelson for a photo-shoot before joining in at the Daffadil Rally.   

It would be interesting to know how many of our members have a MG tucked away in their sheds. 

 

 

Coming events in summary  
 

 Some events are proposals only, for full details refer to the upcoming events list in this newsletter 

 

17th to 20th October the Lord Nelson Tour starting at Oamaru and ending at Greymouth 

  Only a couple of weeks to go.     Organizer Jeff Pascoe and his team  

 

November 20th  A picnic lunch run to Deep Creek Camp up the Wakamarina Valley 

           Organizer Gary Mortimer 

 

December 11th    A Picnic maybe at Kekerengu    Organizer Wayne Bell 

 

January 22nd  New Years BBQ at Onamalutu   Organizer Bob Jamieson 

 

February 18th  Top of the South Motor Show Richmond A&P Show Grounds 

         Organized by Rotary Club’s Nelson 

 



 

 

 

 

February 19th  AGM at Alpine Lodge    Organizer Colin Marsden 

 

March 3rd to 5th   Trubute Run to Greymouth Area Organizers Lindsay Purvis & Pat Pascoe 

 

19th March ?  Hospice Vehicle Display Marlborough  Organizer Pat and his committee 

 

Mid to late April April Fools Tour proposed around the lower North Island. 

         Organizers Wayne Bell & Pat Clay 

            

 

 

Kevin Parkes 

President 

 

            

   

 

 

 

 

 

Richard and Karen Thoms - St Arnaud 

Rick & Jocelyn Lower - Upper Moutere 

Ray & Judy Minchin - Nelson 

 

 

Get well soon Geoff Morris.                                               
We need you back in the navigator’s seat. 

 



 
 

 

 

CLUB CAPTAINS SEPTEMBER REPORT 2022  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Spring has sprung and our glorious leader has released us from the bonds of wearing masks and not meeting      

together for fear of catching the dreaded lurgy, COVID19. We know it’s still out there, but it is time to shake            

off the shackles and get back to ticking of the bucket list and building friendships with the great unwashed          

around us.  So put that polishing rag away and get out on the road.  Just check before you leave home that the        

roads are still there as the August rains dealt one helluva blow to our region and we feel so sorry for those still         

red stickered plus those who suffered damage in so many ways.  Quite a few of our members are still            

experiencing on going troubles accessing their homes down the sounds and in rural areas. 

On a more positive front  I suppose all Classic car owners can be a little bit thankful that the Labour Minister of 

Transport, Michael Wood has intimated that older cars in the NZ fleet need have no fears that Petrol will be        

phased out completely by the present Government or that all vehicles will have to get used to a biofuel mix that        

has shown to cause deterioration to engine parts, performance and on some occasions fires.  Mind you I’m still 

carrying the pack of Heller Sausages in the boot of the BMW i3 just in case the batteries cry enough and we            

have a BBQ on our hands in the middle of the Whangamoas .  

TARGA 2022 kicks off with scrutineering at the Annesbrook Church on Saxton Rd on Friday 14th October              

8.30 -4.00. This will be an ideal opportunity to get up close and personal with the cars and their crews if you’re 

interested.  Saturday’s course is up the 88 Valley with Sunday being run on the West Bank of the Motueka           

River.  If you are willing and keen to help with timing, etc, let me know ASAP and one of the VCC organiser          

will get in touch.  Many thanks to the 10 club members who have offered to help already.  

The Richmond and Nelson West Rotary Clubs are running a TOP of the SOUTH MOTOR SHOW in the 

RICHMOND A & P SHOWGROUNDS on February 18th 2023.  This event will cover anything with wheels            

and will be an opportunity for many clubs to attract new members.  There will be seminars running to educate          

and inform on topics ranging from Electric Cars to Performance Dyno Tuning.  This stunning venue under the         

trees should be spectacular so plan your holidays, leaving this date free to gather as a club for a picnic and a           

show and shine. 

October 16th sees a large contingent of club members kicking off on our LORD NELSON  2022 TOUR                  

from Oamaru to Invercargill and Greymouth.  Safe travels to you all and many thanks to Jeff Pascoe, Bruce        

Watson and their organising Committee for all their efforts to ensure this will be yet another memorable             

Classic Car Tour. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pete Glue   

Club Captain   



Our Page 3 undies guy strikes again but this time it’s the back end of his car!!!!  
 

The committee think this photo of Pete Glue’s Mercedes exhaust tailpipes don’t match and      

having a TOW BAR ON A MERCEDES COUPE IS NOT COOL 😎  
  

                                     

-- RH side tailpipes are boy racer blue the LH side tailpipes are the factory originals.   

Unfortunately, photo isn’t very clear – perhaps check out his rear end on next rally!!!      

 

Name Tags: 
  

Please wear your name tag on Classic car runs as we have a number of new members, and it helps greatly 

with introductions for those of us suffering ageism. Replacement name tags, including lanyard and holder 

can be ordered through our club treasurer email: waynefbell@gmail.com for $5.00. 

 
    Pete Glue 

 

 

Website - Geoff Morris      
Geoff oversees the Club’s Website.  The new Membership Form has been done so if you have friends that want to join 

download or get them too and fill it in and send it back to the club.  

  

 Club Notices - Sonja Greenhill  
Sonja emails out all the club notices you receive and if you change your email address, postal address or phone 

number, please let me know so she can update the club records or if you have problems not receiving your Club 

notices contact her: 0275789062 Sonja.  



                         

NPD OFFER TO CLASSIC CAR MEMBERS:  

  
NPD is all about making your life better  

  

• We operate with lower overheads so we can pass fuel savings onto motorists —helping the family budget 

go further each week.  
• Our fuel sites are easy to use, with weather protection, good lighting and plenty of room, makingyour day a 

little bit better.  

• As a 100% New Zealand-owned family business, we’re locals just like you.  

• Filling up at NPD is great for your budget and for our local economy too.  
•   

Classic Motoring Society of Nelson Inc Offer to Members:  

  

• This offer will consist of Fuel discounts applied to 91, 95, 100 octane petrol and Diesel on the following 

basis.  
All petrol grades NPD will offer 12c off the weekly Local Area Price (not pump) at all their locations, 
this includes retail and their unmanned sites. Fuel cards are designed to default to the best price on 
the day.  

• If NPD are having a special promotion and that discount is better than the discounts loaded on your fuel 

card it will default to the special promotional offer.  

• The weekly Local Area Prices change at midnight Friday.  

• Waiver of the $3 monthly account fee and the 0.15c transaction fees on all accounts.  
•  
Benefits offered by NPD  
• Full range of fuels: 91, 95, 100 octane and Diesel.  
• Convenience of use - 24 hours access to self-serve sites and truck stops.  
• Large nationwide network https://www.npd.co.nz/npd-retail-network/  

• Use the Gold Card and NPD card together at “manned" sites so that you are billed as normal but receive 

the 15c discount offered by the Gold Card.  

• PIN number security.  

• Multiple cards per account, with different purchase limits available on each card.  

• Monthly invoice and statement.  

• Payment by direct debit on the 10th of the month following invoice.  
•   

Application information  
• Applications to be made on the NPD application form, which can be downloaded from the NPD website. 

https://www.npd.co.nz/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/24780-Credit-Application-Form-NPDcard-

22062021.pdf  
  

• Please note that you are a Classic Motoring Society of Nelson Inc member on the application form and 

then email to: npdcard@npd.co.nz  
  

Peter Freeman  

Phone:  027 288 0025 or Email: peterf@npd.co.nz  



                                          Recent Events 

 

SNOW RUN REPORT 

 

65 people including 4 new members had a lovely drive to Lake Rotoiti Alpine Lodge with weather good enough for  

top-down motoring for most! 

A great meal was provided, and we had the Club Captain Pete to perform as usual. 

No snow but no ice either. 

Thanks to those attending. 
 

Rosanne and Colin 

         
 

                                            
                                   VIP Parking?? 

 

 

 

SUNDAY 18TH SEPTEMBER RUN 

40 members enjoyed a good spring day’s country roads drive to Kohatu Café for lunch and then down beside            
the Motueka River to visit Richard and Sue Horrell’s car collection. They have 80 plus cars from a Ford Pilot                
to a Bathurst Racecar, mainly Ford vehicles with selected other interesting makes. The vehicles are stored in 



adjoining sheds and Richard spoke to members about most of the cars, their background and other interesting 
information. Thankyou Sue and Richard for your hospitality. 

   
 

                                  

 

 

          ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………              

            

 

A Chinese man comes to Los Angeles for a holiday. He arrives at LAX and gets a cab to take him to his hotel.         

On the way he sees a few buses, and he says to the taxi driver: "The buses here are so noisy and really slow...                 

In China the buses are very fast!" The taxi driver says nothing. Later the Chinese tourist sees a marina with a few 

boats sailing by. He comments again to the driver: "The boats here are so slow... in China the boats are very fast!"   

The driver kept silent and drove. When they get to the hotel, the Chinese tourist gets out of the taxi and askes for      

the meter reading. The driver calmly tells him the price, and the man is startled. "Are you kidding?" he yells, "Your 

buses are so slow, the boats are so slow. If everything else here is so slow then how come the meter of your taxi          

is so fast?!?" The driver gives him a smile and says: "It's made in China." 
 



A young monk arrives at the monastery.  

         He is assigned to helping the other monks in copying 

         the old canons and laws of the church, by hand. 

  
 
  
He notices, however, that all of the monks are 
copying from copies, not from the original manuscript. 
So, the new monk goes to the Old Abbot to question 
this, pointing out that if someone made even a small 
error in the first copy, it would never be picked up! 
In fact, that error would be continued in all of 
the subsequent copies. 
 

 
  
 
The head monk, says, "We have been copying 
from the copies for centuries, but you make a 
good point, my son." 
  
 
                                 
  

  
 
He goes down into the dark caves 
underneath the monastery where the original 
manuscripts are held as archives 
in a locked vault that hasn't 
been opened for hundreds of years. 
   

 
So, the young monk gets worried and goes down to look for him. 
He sees him banging his head against the wall and wailing. 
  
"We missed the R! We missed the R! We missed the bloody R!" 
  
His forehead is all bloody and bruised and he is crying uncontrollably. 
 

The young monk asks the old Abbot, "What's wrong, father?" 
 
With a choking voice, the old Abbot replies, 
  
"The word was ... 

 
 
  

                                              CELEBRATE 



      2001 BMW 330CI Convertible $11,000 ONO  
   

NZ new - 3 private owners (last - 8 years)  

   

5 speed Auto - tiptronic  -  Looks great - lovely cruiser   -  Been well serviced and maintained as per photos.   

   

Contact Ross Atkinson on 03 5442032 or 021 2141769  

       
  

  

  

                                                                                         
                 

Classic Motoring Car Badge -  $10.00 each                    
Please email your order to: Wayne Bell email: waynefbell@gmail.com   also confirming that you  have 

paid the $10 per label into the club’s account with your surname recorded as ‘REF’.  

 ASB bank account:123165-0158467-00                                                                                                                                      

  

           
    

                 



                                
                

                               

KALLISTA PANTHER 1987   
  

127,900 kms  -  V6 2.8 cc COLOGNE MOTOR GIVES STUNNING PERFORMANCE.   
  

Only 2 Nelson owners since bought new from Nelson agents Bowater Motors.   
This is not a kit car and has beautiful timber dash and door capping’s with all the creature comforts. Selling on behalf 

of elderly owner.   

  

LISTED ON TRADEME   
https://www.trademe.co.nz/motors/used-cars/ford/auction-3696520619.htm    
  

or contact KIT 0274 431 498   

  

             
  

  

     ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………….  
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  MGB 60TH Birthday Photo Shoot/Coffee/Chat, Daffodil Rally for Cancer 

 

Below is the email from Tom Henman re Photo-shoot/get-together on Sunday 25th of September now at 9.30am at DS Auto 

LTD 221 Haven Road, all MGs welcome. Please contact Tom by phone: 027 489 4144 or email: carstomhenman@gmail.com    

to confirm with him, if you are attending.  

The Daffodil Rally for Cancer is also on Sunday 25th September registration starts at 11.00am or after, the rally doesn't 

commence until 1pm so plenty of time to get out there if you are going to the get-together at DS Auto LTD, Haven Road first. 

We are definitely going to try to fit both in!  

Some activities that could be of interest for MG Owners 

September 2022 Sunday 25th - Vintage Car Club Daffodil Rally at Cnr Lower Queen St and Landsdowne Rd from                                  
11.00am till 1.00pm 

October 2022       TAGA SOUTH Island  

Saturday 15th       Targa South Island starts at Genia Drive off Eighty-Eight Valley Rd from 8.00am till 2.25pm.                      
Travels up 88 Valley, Kerrs Hill, Kikiwa, Atapo Korere. Get there early as the roads will be closed.                                             
Sunday 16th - West Bank Motueka River.     (Google Targa Nelson for more details on the course route details) 

March 2023 Saturday 11th – Wednesday 15th - MG Pre 56 National Rally Brayshaw Park Blenheim.                                               
Details to follow.           The Concours d'Tat is well worth a visit. 

September 23rd    MG 100th Anniversary Rally Brisbane  

             

             

mailto:carstomhenman@gmail.com


 



    INSURANCE:  YOU HAVE TWO OPTIONS:  

STAR INSURANCE:  

We are a niche motor vehicle Insurer and specialise in insuring enthusiast vehicles as well vintage, motorsport, custom & performance 

vehicles.  We also insure motorcycles, motorhomes and caravans and prestige cars.  So not your normal everyday vehicle, but anything 

a little bit special or unique is what they do.  

We would like to work with the clubs you are associated with to build a long-term working relationship and offer great insurance 

options for your fellow members:  
  
The benefits we can offer the club include:  

 

• Sponsorship and support events / Rebates or discounted premiums for club members / Spot prices/giveaways / Myself as a direct  

contact person for any motor vehicle insurance queries / Easy to use online quoting and purchase facility / No glass excess Let me know 

if you have any questions at all, I look forward to your reply.  

  
We track the policies referred by the club by providing a unique promo code and URL link the club can share on its website and social 

media pages.  We do ask new clients where they heard about us from and if they were to say “Classic Motoring Society” we would 

assign that new quote to the club.  If the new client purchases the policy a commission will be allocated to the club.  
For the club to obtain the commissions, we normally let a decent amount build up say $100 or more and we will require club details and 

bank account details to transfer the funds.  
  

So please call 0800 250 600 or online starinsure.co.nz & use this Promo Code for special discount JO-STAR Joanne 

Smith  
Key Account Manager – Clubs & Associations  
Star Underwriting Agents Ltd T/A Star Insurance Specialists  

Building 6, 15 Accent Drive, East Tamaki, Auckland, New Zealand  
PO Box 97 954, Manukau City, Auckland 2241  
PH 0800 250 600 | MOB 027 808 6928 | DD 09 250 6017 

joanne.smith@starinsure.co.nz | starinsure.co.nz  

                   

……..…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………  

  

 SWANN INSURANCE  
The Club has a good arrangement with Swann Insurance and many members have taken up Insurance with them.  Ask for a quote 

when next renewing your insurance – phone 09 9696000.  

Club Member Benefits:  
20% premium discount, plus, reduced premiums for additional Classic Vehicles  
Agreed Value  
24/7 Roadside Assist  
Full glass cover (includes all glass and lenses / Name your own repairer (painter) / Guarantee on repairs / Unlimited mileage (policy 

not designed for cars driven every day) /Total loss salvage rights (first option to buy back the vehicle) / Emergency repairs and 

accommodation / Club event/track cover (if the club has a day at Ruapuna etc you are covered) / 7-day car hire following theft / $20 

million legal liability  

 

 

               
    

 

Club Benefits :   Club receives 5%  
commi ssion on all policies taken out by the  
members and 10% whenever the policy  
renews with Swann.   
  



 

INTER ISLAND FERRY CROSSINGS      
  

Remember for massive discounts book through Tony Hirst Motorsport Discount Booking Agent: 

tony@cookstraitcrossings.co.nz   

The cost comparison is    

Tony Hirst   :   $250 each way for 2 people and car fully flexible.   

Interislander:  $426 each way fully flexible or $386 non-refundable.    

He can book you on either Interislander or Bluebridge and often has spaces held when they tell you they are 

fully booked. You don't pay till 5 days before departure. Great service and excellent to deal with.   

  

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….  
          

                                                                              
    

  
  

  

Don’t forget your Supercheap Auto cash trade price………….   
  

One of our newer members Warren Peter has offered this club and its members an opportunity to become 

a trade cash client of Supercheap Auto Nelson, Stoke and Blenheim stores, which your  committee 

accepted, thanks to Warren the Blenheim Store Manager of Supercheap Auto.   

This has been set up and all we as members of this club need to do is present our membership nametag, 

pay for the items on the spot and us members will get trade discount. Thanks Warren.  

  

…………………………………………………………………………… 

 

  Newsletter - Any information you would like to put in the newsletter please 

 email - Pete: p.j.glue@xtra.co.nz    or   Anne-Marie: anne-marie.campbell@xtra.co.nz  

   

 Remember the more stuff you send the better the newsletter 😊     

  

That’s all for this newsletter till next time I hope you enjoy reading it – Happy motoring Classic car people.  

                                                                  

    Anne-Marie   😊                                         

mailto:p.j.glue@xtra.co.nz


 

                                                                                                   

                         

  
For 2022/2023  

Events List for Classic Motoring Society / Nelson-Marlborough  

    
Remember to check your email’s prior to runs as they may have to be cancelled due to Covid or weather.                                             

    

    

Monday 17th Thursday 20th October – LORD NELSON RALLY      
 

                                                 

 

 
 

Thursday 27th October – Thursday Run       -    Leave WOW Carpark 10.30am       

                                             Organizers:  Frank Griffith 03 5473354 / Kevin York 03 5287942  

  

  
  
  

Sunday 20th November Run – Lunchtime Picnic to Deep Creek Wakamarina     

         (Old Goldmining district) with lots of chatter and a little walk down to the creek  

           More info to follow closer to the time.                                                                                  

   

  

  

 Thursday 24th November – Thursday Run   Leave WOW Carpark 10.30am                                         

Organizers:  Frank Griffith 03 5473354 / Kevin York 03 5287942  

  

  

Sunday 11th December –       maybe at Kekerengu                    Organizer: Wayne Bell  

  

  



 

 

2023  
 

 

 

 

  

  

Sunday 22nd January -  New Year’s BBQ at Onamalutu                                               

  

 

 

Saturday 18th February – Top of the South Motor Show 

                                          Richmond A&P Show Grounds – 10am-4pm 

 

 
  
  

Sunday 19th February -    at the Alpine Lodge  

  
  

 

Friday 3rd to Sunday 5th March  ` Tribute Run to Greymouth Area  
                                                                   Organizers: Lindsay Purvis & Pat Pascoe  

 

 

 

19th March - Hospice Vehicle Display Marlborough  Organizer Pat and his committee 

 

 

Mid to late April  - April Fools Tour proposed around the lower North Island. 
         Organizers Wayne Bell & Pat Clay 

            

             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 


